IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 
St Mary’s Church Hall, 

Penry Avenue 

Cadishead

Thursday, 21st January, 2010 

Meeting commenced: 7.00 p.m. 

 






      “              ended: 9.00 p.m.

PRESENT:
Christine Hudson – in the Chair 



Councillors Bramer-Kelly, Hill and Kean 
LOCAL RESIDENTS AND COMMUNITY COMMITTEE MEMBERS:


R. Waters 



A. Cavanagh 



N. Lowndes



C. Smith 



J. Morley 



L. Turnbull 



B. Tynam



T. Kelly



J. Anderson 



J. Singh



S. Ellis 



B. Myles 



N. Heap



B. Cheape 


C. Richardson 



J. Winspear 



R. Richardson 



E. Leadbeater



P. Cunning 



W. Brock



J. Ashurst 



C. Williams 



E. Waddell 



T. Hayman 



L. Hayman 



S. Ali 



M. Hassall 



K. Hassall 



B. Finch 



N. Worrall 



G. Worrall 



J. Smith 



B. Slater 

OFFICERS:


U. Sossalla-Iredale – Neighbourhood Manager 


J. Gorse – Greater Manchester Police 



C. Trueblood – Community Development Worker 



L. Blay – Salford Primary Care Trust



C. Barwood – Salford Primary Care Trust 



F. Flatt – Community Arts Officer 



J. Regan – Senior Ranger 



G. Blackburn – Ranger 



S. Hands – Urban Vision Engineer



D. Williams – Salford Community Leisure 



L. Nealon – Democratic Services 

62. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Houlton, Lightup and Mann, Martin Vickers, Nigel Powell, Ronald Parker, Terry Handsley, Sybil Norcott, John Leather and Benda Leather. 

63. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting held on Thursday, 19th November, 2009, be approved as a correct record. 

64. MATTERS ARISING
· Linear Park Walkway
Gale Blackburn reported that she had contacted Peel Holdings with regard to maintenance of the footpath and that they were under no obligation to keep the footpath open. Gale suggested that Members of the Community Committee contact her so a campaign could be organised  to keep the footpaths maintained and open.   

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

· Skills for work
Ursula Sossalla-Iredale reported that there had been an increase in unemployment in the Cadishead area. She stated that courses at the New Life Church were available and that she was looking to collate a list of adult education classes that were available in the area and that intensive work on worklesness would commence in April as part of Working Neighbourhoods. 
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

· Parking outside Irlam Community Centre
Stephen Hands report that it would not be appropriate to put double yellow lines outside the Community Centre as this would only cause the vans and vehicles to park outside residential properties.
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

· One way system on Chapel Road 
Stephen Hands reported that after contacting the City Council’s Traffic Section regarding the feasibility of having a one way system implemented on Chapel Road they informed him that they felt it would not be possible as it would affect safety issues at Irlam Endowed School and could cause problems for the local residents. 
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

· Flooding Ferry Hill Road 
Stephen Hands informed the Group that the Gillys were emptied on Ferry Hill Road annually but requested that residents contact the call centre if they filled up to ensure the problem is dealt with. 

Councillor Kean suggested that flooding was occurring possibly from silt of the old tip. 
Steven Lee stated that he would investigate whether silt was the problem causing the flooding and would look into putting a silt trap in place if silt was the problem.  

Christine Hudson raised concerns with flooding on Lords Street in Cadishead. 
RESOLVED:
(1)THAT the information be noted. 



(2) THAT Steven Lee/Stephen Hands investigates the causing of flooding on Ferry Hill Road and Lords Street. 

· Springfield Lane – Grass Verges
Stephen Hands reported that Verge hardening was going to be implemented on Springfield Lane. 

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

65. OPEN FORUM
· Christmas Street Lights 
Chris Williams submitted a letter to Martin Vickers the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator asking the Community Committee to search for and then source sufficient funding to pay for street lights during the festive period on Liverpool Road in Irlam and Cadishead. He requested that the City Council, local businesses, local social clubs, and other voluntary, charity and trust groups be asked to help towards funding including examining the Community Committees own budget for 2010/2011 to help contribute to funding. 
Ursula Sossalla-Iredale informed the Committee that she had contacted Stuart Collins the Street Lighting Manager who had advised her that a working group could be set up to work towards ensuring funding was available and lighting could be organised for the festive season in the future. 
Members of the Community Committee were asked to nominate themselves to sit on the working Group with Councillors Bramer-Kelly, Hill, Kean, Chris Williams, Christine Hudson and Nancy Heap all nominating themselves to sit on the working group.
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted. 




(2) THAT a working group be set up and the above mentioned names attend the group. 

· Flooding on Liverpool Road 
Concern was raised with regard to flooding under the railway bridges in Irlam on Liverpool Road. It was stated that the road was constantly flooded and the pavement was always muddy and slippery which was dangerous for pedestrians with particular reference being made to the children of Irlam and Cadishead Community High School who walk this way on a daily basis. 

Steven Lee stated that the flooding was being caused by silt and that the City Council were in discussion with Network Rail requesting them to provide silt traps to stop the flooding as the silt was coming off the embankment which was there land. 
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

· Grit boxes
It was requested that consideration be given with regard to the provision of grit boxes on the side streets in the area. 
Steven Lee explained that this would not be feasible for the City Council to do this informing the committee how much salt had already been used this winter due to the recent bad weather conditions, where the city council imported it salt from and stated that if boxes were provided there would be no guarantee that the salt would be used for public highways as it may also be used on private roads. 

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

· 67L link bus
Marion Hassall questioned why the 67L bus services would not run after Saturday 23rd January, 2010. 
The Group were informed that an Officer from First Manchester had been invited to the area’s next Neighbourhood Partnership Board to discuss the matter so an update on this would be provided at the next meeting. 

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted. 




(2) THAT an update be provided at the next meeting. 

· Site traffic at the High School
Tony Kelly raised concern with the problems that site traffic at the new Irlam and Cadishead Community High School building was causing on station approach. He stated it was difficult for residents in the area to get past the vehicles and was causing problems with access to the train station. 

Steven Lee stated that he would instruct the Traffic Team to go to the site and investigate the matter. 

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted. 




(2) THAT a Traffic Team be instructed to visit the site and investigate the matter. 

· Salford Advertiser
The Chair informed the Community committee that the Salford Advertiser would no longer be delivered free to the Irlam and Cadishead area and that it would only be available at the newsagents at 80 Liverpool Road and would now cost 30 pence. Christine requested that a letter be sent from this committee requesting that the paper be sold at Tesco where it would be more accessible to everyone in the area. 

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT a letter be written to the Salford Advertiser requesting that the paper be made available for the public to buy at Tesco. 
66. POLICE UPDATE
Inspector Jill Gorse provided the Committee with a crime and disorder briefing updating Members of the Community with figures from 2008 to 2009 on the following offences: 
· Burglary Dwelling;

· Robbery;

· Theft of Motor Vehicle;

· Theft from Motor Vehicle;

· Serious Acquisitive Crime;

· Anti Social Behaviour.

Inspector Gorse also provided updates on Operation Blockade, a burglary initiative ongoing till the end of February 2010, Operation Gold that involved contacting vulnerable people during the cold period and a week of tackling anti social behaviour in Cadishead with Partners. 
Concern was raised with regard to youths gathering near the Tiger Moth Public House on the Moss Vale Estate and questioned whether there would be another dispersal order on the estate. 

Councillor Kean stated that vehicles were parking outside numbers 234-236 Liverpool Road, Irlam and were ignoring the access only signs and requested that this be monitored and that a residents parking scheme be introduced. Inspector Gorse stated that she would look into this. 

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted. 




(2) THAT the matter regarding the parking on Liverpool Road be investigated. 

67. HAYES ROAD TRAILER PARK
Nigel Powell, Regulatory Services Manager, provided the Committee with a written update with regard to issues that had been raised at previous Community Committees providing updates on the following: 
· Site Security;

· Police matters on the trailer park;

· Environmental Health issue with regard to the trailer park; 

· Planning issues with regard to the site;

· Ongoing investigation being made by the Environment Agency on the site.
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

68. IRLAM AND CADISHEAD INITIATIVES BUDGET PANEL
· Meeting held Tuesday, 5th January, 2010
RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations arising from the meeting of the Budget Sub Group held on 5th January, 2010, be approved. 

· Financial Position Statement
RESOLVED:
THAT the financial position statement in respect of the (a) Devolved Budget, (b) Health and Wellbeing Fund, (c) SPAA Active Communitites Fund and (d)  Irlam and Cadishead Newsletter be noted. 

69. Playdayz
Bev Slater and Paul Jabba from the Playdayz Community Project provided Community Committee with an overview of what the Playdayz project was and what the project was achieving with youths on the Mossvale Estate in Irlam. They also stated that such a large interest had been shown in the project a larger venue would be needed to accommodate the project. 
Chris Williams questioned whether this project could be funded by this areas Devolved Budget. 

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

70. HIGHWAYS UPDATE
· Highways Investment Programme
Steven Lee submitted a report which informed the Committee of Highways Works which included information on: 
· The Highway Investment Programme and the highways involved in this;

· Future Works, proposed Micro asphalt Schemes and the proposed highways in the area to undergo work;

· Future Works, reserved Micro asphalt Schemes and the proposed highways to be on the reserve list;

· Outstanding Highway Investment Schemes and the highways to undergo works. 
The community committee were asked to consider the proposals and determine if any other highways in the area should take priority over the highways proposed in the report. 
The Community Committee held discussions and the following highways were asked to be considered: 

· Swallow Drive; 

· Cumberland Avenue; 

· Chapel Road;

· Moss Side Road; 

· Dudley Road. 

Resolved:
(1) THAT the information be noted. 



(2) THAT the proposals made by community Committee are noted and taken into consideration.  

· Devolved Highways Budget 2010/2011
Stephen Hands submitted a report with the proposals for the Devolved Highways Budget 2010/2011 of £110k for the area. The report included information on the schemes proposed, quotations for the works, funding and whether the schemes had been approved.  Community Committee were asked to approve the proposals. 

Community Committee approved the proposals on the report. 

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted. 
(2) THAT the proposed schemes to be funded by the budget be approved by Members of the Community Committee. 

71. NEIGHBOURHOOD PARTNERSHIP BOARD/NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT UPDATE

The Community Committee were informed that the Neighbourhood Partnership Board had not met due to the recent bad weather so an update would be provided at the next meeting. 
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

72. FORGET ME KNOT LIBRARY 
June Smith attended the Community Committee to promote the Forget Me Knot Library, the Alzheimer’s Resource Centre in Eccles open every Tuesday from 10.00 a.m. till 3.00 p.m. June stated that she hoped to open a branch in the Irlam and Cadishead area and asked that if anyone would like to be a volunteer would they please contact her at the end of the meeting and she would provide them with her details. 
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

73. IRLAM AND CADISHEAD RANGER TEAM
Jo Regan and Gale Blackburn gave a presentation on the achievements made by the team in 2009. The presentation included information on: 

· Information on the Salford Ranger Team and the work the team does;
· The work that had been undertaken in 2009 in the Irlam and Cadishead area in accordance with Salford’s Seven Pledges; 

· Events that had taken place in the summer;

· Seasonal events;

· Partnership Working;

· Proposed projects for 2010. 

The Community committee thanked the Ranger Team for all the hard work that they had done over the past year. 

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

74. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
· Fairhills Playgroup 
The Community committee were informed that the Playgroup would now be held at Preston Hall. 

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

· Cadishead Community Horticultural Society
Anne Kavanagh reported that Cadishead Horticultural Society had obtained funding of £1300 and had been granted £10k from the Lottery Fund. 

RESOLVED:
THAT the Information be noted. 

· Barton Moss Protest Group 
The Community Committee were informed of a demonstration taking place on Saturday 23rd January, 2010 at Park Cottage on Liverpool Road on Barton Stretch opposing the proposals for the greenbelt land in the City Councils Core Strategy. 

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

75. DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING 

RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the Irlam and Cadishead Community Committee be held on Thursday, 18th March, 2010. 
